MINUTES OF A MEETING OF KINVER PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th APRIL 2021 VIA ZOOM
PRESENT:
Councillors JK Hall (Chairman), Miss V Webb (Vice-Chairman), IG Sadler, Mrs C Allen, Mrs E Lord, G Sisley, D Light, BR Edwards, S Anderson, *Mrs S Harris, H Williams, M Smith, E Simons and P Wooddisse and County Councillor Mrs V Wilson (*arrived at 735)
62/21.
  
To receive and note apologies for absence

Councillor T Talbot-Webb sent his apologies for the meeting.

63/21.
  
To record members Declarations of Councillors’ Interest.

There were no declarations of interest
64/21.

To receive for confirmation and adoption, the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 4th March 2021 (copy attached).

The Minutes of the above meetings, having been circulated in advance of the current meeting, were approved and signed as a true record of the proceedings at that meeting.

65/21.
To receive a presentation from Ryan Taylor to come and talk to the Council with regard to feeding in information towards the SSDC Climate Change policy and Tactical flooding.

Mr Ryan Taylor addressed the Parish Council and briefly ran through what the topic was about. At this stage the District are looking at how Parishes can be involved with providing their local knowledge.  They are looking to plant trees within Parishes, as there is little public land within the Parishes available; if trees were planted they would be on private land and become the responsibility of the Land owner.
There is Government directive to encourage tree lined streets where new houses are built, it was asked if Mr Taylor would be able to look into how this can be incorporated into all new developments within our parish.

It was mentioned that the KSCA is going to be retro fitting carbon neutral building, and this could be used as an example to show what can be achieved for all buildings.

It was asked that when the topic is reviewed that the wetland areas within the Parish that remain are protected or restored as they have a special scientific ecological significance.

Heating of homes is the major factor to Climate change, if all new houses especially social housing should be carbon neutral.

66/21.
To receive an update for the KSCA re change of status to a CIO

The Clerk reported that she had contacted the specialist solicitor at Higgs and Sons, she had forwarded all the details that we have on file relating to the Custodian Trustee status of the KSCA and what is being proposed, and we are waiting for a quote on the cost to advise us on this matter. This was noted.
67/21.
Public Participation – 15 minutes for members of the Parish to raise matters with members of the Council

Standing orders were raised to enable members of the public to speak.

Mr Gareth Holland and Dr Mark Hopkins addressed the Council on the following points of concern:-

We would both like to discuss and raise our concerns about the works carried out by the KSCA on the Sterrymere.  We are representing 1-6 Sterrymere Gardens. The topics are  below:-
 

1. Sterrymere ground works and the impact to the Sterrymere Gardens access road

2. Sterrymere safety concerns

3. What funding could we access of the Section 106 agreement for the Hyde lane development to repair the damage cause by the works carried out by the KCSA

4. Commitment of help to resolve the flood risk caused by the ground works to Sterrymere Gardens

5. Commitment to agree a future maintenance plan for the Sterrymere to reduce future flood risks

6. Cease of all future work, changes to status of the KCSA Charity commission halted until this matter has a clear path forward.

 

The Parish Council agreed to forward the concerns of the residents of Sterrymere Gardens directly to the KSCA to get a response on their behalf.

Mr Watkins addressed the Council to express his concerns with regard to children’s safety with cars parking on the road near the junction with Comber Grove and Fairfield Drive.  He is concerned that the lack of visibility for drivers exiting the junction may cause an accident.  He was requesting consideration be given to extending the yellow lines to gofurther up Comber Grove.
68/21.
Update on the current progress on the working group for a proposal for a 20mph speed limits around the Parish

Members were circulated prior to the meeting the latest information on this topic, and also the draft terms of reference for the Group.  This was accepted by members.
69/21.
To receive a report from PCSO’s re incidents and statistics for Kinver

Two Police representatives joined the meeting via zoom, they ran through the statistics for the last month.  It was noted that they would supply additional information relating to an incident at Sampsons Cave and also they informed the Councillors that there would be increased operations to tackle the increase in thefts of and from Motor vehicles.

70/21.
To receive an update on improving the surface of the Holloway 
It was reported that some basic clearing had taken place on the Holloway to remove some debris and stones.  However, Councillor Mrs E Lord asked for permission to try to find out where the boundary is for the roadway / footpath.  This is to gather information on where the boundary is to enable (if the projects moved forward) to seek permission of the relevant household to potentially undertake any works.

This was agreed.

71/21.
To receive the minutes and any recommendations from the following Committee meetings:-

Leisure and Amenities Committee


17th March 2021

The following recommendation was made to the Council that 
· a verge license when it is required is paid for by the Parish Council as a one off of £109.00.
· £100 is given to purchase the discs to sign the walking route.

The above recommendations were referred to the May Finance Committee meeting.

Planning and Development Committee 


31st March 2021

(including update on NPlan if applicable)

The following recommendation was made to the Council that 
· the planning recommendations as set out in agenda item 5.
These were agreed.
72/21.   
County / District Councillors to address the Council on any matters relevant to the Parish 
County Councillor Mrs V Wilson reported:-
· At the recent Locality 5 meeting there is a sum of £5000 to be spent on the locality to improve safety.  The consensus appeared to be to use these funds to put towards installing smart door bells.

· There is also a sum of money coming forward to fund Active Travel – this previously was directed towards town locations as opposed to rural areas.  This second round of funding is looking at Rural areas.  Members put forward ideas to improve travel, by making the access better on the Holloway for pedestrians and improve the canal towpaths through the parish for cyclists and walkers.

Councillor BR Edwards reported:-

· The boundary review is completing its first phase, and the proposal is to look to reduce the number of District Councillors from 49 to 41.

· Virtual meetings will end on the 7th May, there has been no notification of the temporary legislation being extended to past this date.

· The covid rates in the past month have dropped from 99 per 100,000 to 22 per 100,000.

· With regard to the Neighbourhood Plan feeding into the Districts Plans for Site Allocations, he suggested that any comments the group wish to make are submitted at the Public inquiry stage.

It was noted that there is a locality 5 recovery fund of £1000 per Parish.  Councillor BR Edwards said that the Parish should be consulted at the appropriate time.  Mr Harvey Baines of SSDC is the Officer responsible for locality 5.
73/21.
To receive and note the report from the Clerk including Burial Ground Superintendents report. 
Parking issues – on Fairfield Drive
Councillor Mrs V Wilson reported that the cost to extend the lines would be circa £5000.  The budget for the whole of South Staffordshire for Councillor V Wilson to is £7000, so this would spend the majority of the areas budget.

Members discussed the problem in detail, and agreed not to take any action at the moment, as the new Park and stride scheme is starting and also the school is looking to purchase parking buddies to place on the pavements outside the school to stop people parking on the pavements.

Correspondence re Lets Beat Loneliness – this was noted.
Rural Market Towns this was agreed to be an agenda item for the next meeting.
The KSCA newsletter was noted for information.

Removal of bus shelter – the resident that had queried the removal of the bus shelter has asked for an update, no further comments have been received at this time.
74/21.

Reports from Members sitting on Outside Bodies for the Parish Council. 
Councillor Mrs S Harris reported that Kinver Eco Collective have had several new businesses have become plastic free, several areas at Potters Cross have been cleared of debris and the drains covers cleared by volunteers.  They are organising a group to litter pick around the Parish to compliment the Parish Technicians and other volunteers.
75/21.

To receive the accounts for payment since the last meeting. 
The accounts for payment are set out as appendix 1 to these minutes. These were agreed and noted.

76/21.

Items for future Meetings

To be with the Clerk by 26TH April 2021 – Rural Market towns

77/21.

Dates of Next Meetings –



N Plan Steering Group




19th April 2021 



Finance and General Purposes Committee 

21st April 2021



Planning and Development Committee 


28th April 2021



Full Parish Council meeting 



5th May 2021



Leisure and Amenities Committee


12th May 2021


Finance and General Purposes Committee

19th May 2021



Annual General Meeting (7.00pm)


26th May 2021


Planning and Development (Thursday)


27th May 2021


Annual Parish Meeting (6.30pm)



2nd June 2021
Appendix 1 to the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 7th April 2021
	Police crime and ASB report

	


Police report for Kinver Parish Council 

Dates: 03/03/2021 - 05/04/2021
Public bodies can only disclose information if they have the power to do so. Section 115 of the Crime and Disorder Act provides a power to exchange information where disclosure is necessary to support the local Crime Reduction Strategy and Partnership in achieving the aims of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Strategy and objectives outlined within it.

The degree of disclosure that takes place must be proportionate and relevant to the level of social ill or criminality it is intended to counter or prevent.

The information is only to be processed in relation to crime and disorder purposes. Information will be handled in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998, the Human Rights Act 1998 and any other relevant legislation governing disclosures and will ultimately be disposed of in a secure manner.    

Main headlines since the last meeting:

· Burglary –
· White Hill – Shed broken into (exact time unclear as offence window is over a few days) Lawn mower, Karcher pressure washer, red metal tool box with tools, cordless drill, angle grinder, car jack and hoover stick vacuum cleaner taken.
· Horsebridge Lane – Scott Sport electric bike stolen overnight from shed (value – approx. £2.8k)

· Greensforge Lane – Garage broken into between 0645hrs-1555hrs. Tools taken.

· Hyperion Road – Report of person entering house via insecure back door (early morning approx. 0300hrs) however nothing stolen. Offender then seen trying door handles in street. INVESTIGATION ONGOING.
· Theft of Motor Vehicle –

· Compton Road – Landrover stolen without keys. Occurred between 1700hrs-0900hrs. LOCATED AND RECOVERED WITHIN HOURS OF THEFT.
· Foster Street – Landrover stolen without keys. Occurred between 1930hrs-0640hrs.

· Theft From Motor Vehicle

· Hyperion Road – Vehicle broken into and keys to a property stolen. 

· Hyperion Road – Insecure vehicle accessed by offender - £20 cash & Rayban sunglasses stolen.

· Theft other –

· Prestwood Drive – 2 x stables broken into overnight. 2 x wheelbarrows and toolboxes stolen.

· Kingsford Lane – Theft of red diesel from forestry machine.

· ASB hotspots –
· Repeat ASB locations this month. We continue to monitor and patrol known off road bike hotspots –

· Biffa / Gibbet Wood / Stourton Quarry – We have seen an increase recently in calls relating to the use of off-road bikes at the location. In response to this, we have re-instated Operation Scramble – The force operation targeting the use of such vehicles causing a nuisance to residents. This operation will continue throughout the year. We would like to thank the public for taking time to report such issues and encourage them to call should these issues continue.

· Suspicious incidents –

· We have received multiple reports of suspicious behaviour across the village and have, and will continue to, assess every one. Some are innocent or misinterpreted incidents however some provide us with invaluable information. Thank you to the residents who take the time to contact us; it is much appreciated.

· Please follow South Staffs Police on Twitter: @SStaffsPolice
· We are looking for volunteers for Speed Watch. If any residents are interested please direct them to http://www.staffssaferroads.co.uk/my-community/community-speed-watch 

· Thank you to the current members of Speed Watch for your continued time and support; it really is appreciated.

· Please recommend Smart Alert to any residents interested https://staffordshiresmartalert.uk/staffs/ 
· Please feel free to encourage public participants to try reporting incidents via our ‘Digital 101’ service. A private message can be sent to Staffordshire Police pages on Facebook / Twitter, instead of phoning 101 and waiting in a queue.
Appendix 2 to the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 7th April 2021
	Accounts for payment for April Parish Council meeting 2021
	

	 
	
	

	Accounts for payment
	Description
	Total

	Amazon
	Christmas Trees
	218.90

	Barclays Bank
	Charges 
	6.50

	Car charger
	EV point invoice
	8416.50

	Chubb
	Attendance
	64.68

	Ebay
	Litter picks
	17.98

	Ico
	Data Protection
	40.00

	JRK
	paper and ink cartridges
	173.43

	Inland Revenue
	March
	2106.12

	Kirkwells
	Nplan invoice
	1176.00

	Groundworks
	Refund of the grant
	40.00

	Leisure and Amenities
	Flowers
	70.00

	OCL
	Supplies
	39.04

	Pure Shine
	Windows cleaned
	20.00

	R H Electrical
	Move sockets and repair to electrics
	78.00

	I G Sadler
	Hedge cutting
	90.00

	SCC 
	Van Lease
	672.72

	SCC pensions
	March
	3195.63

	SCC
	Works to footpath
	1000.00

	Screwfix
	Supplies
	345.12

	SPCA
	Training
	80.00

	SPCA
	Annual subs
	707.00

	SWOPS
	Fuel
	230.00

	Zoom
	Monthly charge
	14.39

	Viking Direct
	Stationary
	16.24

	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	18818.25

	List of Monthly Direct Debits
	
	

	SSDC
	Toilet rates
	0.00

	SSDC
	CR Rates 
	0.00

	Utility Warehouse
	Garage electricity 
	12.28

	Utility Warehouse
	95 High Street Gas and electricity and mobile phone 
	213.77

	Utility Warehouse
	Kinver Edge Toilets 
	8.89

	Utility Warehouse
	High Street Toilets 
	34.66

	Salaries
	March
	6510.17

	
	Total
	6779.77

	
	Total Expenditure
	25598.02

	Receipts
	
	

	 
	 
	 

	Burial Fees
	 
	1867.00

	Police
	rent
	2000.00

	 
	
	 

	
	Total Income
	3867.00
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